# **Cyngor Cymuned Trefriw Community Council**

Mrs Vikki Teasdale, Clerc a Swyddog Cyllid / Clerk and Finance Officer Angorfa Trefriw Conwy LL27 0JJ Ffon / Telephone 07305 316095 Ebost /Email clerk@trefriwcommunitycouncil.co.uk

## Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 14th June 2022 at 7.00pm at Trefriw Village Hall and online via Skype in accordance with the regulations of The Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021

Present: Cllr Kim Ellis (Chair), Cllr Jasmine Kelly (Vice Chair), Cllr Idris Bowen, Cllr Fred Dillien, Cllr Bronwyn Griffith and Cllr Stephen White In attendance: Vikki Teasdale (Clerk/RFO), and C. Cllr Elizabeth Roberts

Members of the Public - None in attendance; no public participation session took place ahead of the start of the meetings

#### Nodwch os gwelwch vn dda:

Gweler y crynodeb atodol am gyfieithiad Cymraeg o brif benderfyniadau'r Cyngor a'u gweithrediadau cysylltiedig

	Agenda Item/Discussion	Action/Resolution/Update
42.	To confirm that a Quorum of elected members is present/Cadarnhau bod yr aelodau etholedig sy'n bresennol yn ffurfio cworwm	RESOLUTION A quorum was confirmed by the Chair
43.	Apologies/Ymddiheuriaday LG Act 1972 Sch 12 par 20 To accept apologies and consider approving reasons for absence/Derbyn ymddiheuriadau ac ystyried cymeradwyo rhesymau dros absenoldeb	RESOLUTION Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Gareth Siddorn and Lucy Williams
44.	Declarations of Interest/Datgan Buddiannau LG Act 2000 s50 Local Authorities (Wales) Order 2008/788 To disclose personal and financial interest in items of business listed below/Datgan diddordeb personol ac ariannol yn y materion wedi eu rhestru isod	Cllr Jasmine Kelly declared an interest in agenda item no. 48.7 by reason of being a founding member of the newly formed Trefriw Film Club. It was confirmed that Cllr Kelly would not participate whilst members considered and voted upon the donation request that had been received
45.	Minutes/Cofnodion LGA 1972, Sch 12 par 41(1) To receive, approve and sign as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 <sup>th</sup> May 2022	<b>RESOLUTION</b> The Council resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 10 <sup>th</sup> May 2022 be accepted and signed by the Chair as a true record
46.	Chair's Announcements/Cyhoeddiadau y Gadeiryn	None made as all items are covered by the agenda
47.	Governance Council formally received and reviewed the 2022/23 Statement of Control	<b>RESOLUTION</b> Council resolved to adopt the 2022/23 Statement of Control with no amendments considered necessary
48.	Finance / Cyllid	No objections or concerns were made in respect of
48.1	Council to discuss and question as required all financial transactions as detailed within Appendix 1.	the contents of Appendix 1 and the document was accepted
48.2	Council moved to vote and it was unanimously agreed that all transactions within Appendix 1 be deemed as approved and the Clerk be authorised to make the payments via the payment method as detailed.	<b>RESOLUTION</b> Council resolved to approve all transactions within Appendix 1 <b>ACTION</b> Clerk to arrange the payments as detailed within Appendix 1

Council to acknowledge scrutiny and acceptance of the previously circulated HSBC bank **RESOLUTION** Council accepted the documents as 48.3 statements and corresponding reconciliation for the HSBC current account for May 2022 circulated and raised no observations or concerns. The Clerk confirmed to Council that the internal audit for year ending 31st March 2022 had 48.4 **RESOLUTION** No questions or concerns were been completed and the auditor had found all documentation to be in order with the Clerk made in respect of the Annual Return and formally presenting the Annual Return and Governance Statement together with the Governance Statement for the year ending 31st supporting documentation to include the Variance Report, the completed Arrangements for March 2022 or the supporting documentation and Making Payments Form and the CCBC Loan Repayment Schedule for the Cemetery the documents were accepted. Extension. The Clerk also confirmed that the files containing all of the relevant information as supplied to the internal auditor were also available for inspection by members. The Clerk invited members to review and question any of the documentation, as required. Cllr Ellis drew the members attention to each individual question within the Governance 48.5 **RESOLUTION** Council resolved to approve the Statement asking members to confirm agreement to each response as given. The Clerk stated Accounting Statements and all Governance that based on the foregoing, they would now formally seek Council's agreement to the questions within the Annual Return for year ending Accounting Statements and Annual Governance Statements as contained within the Annual 31st March 2022 and the Chair was instructed to sign Return and subsequent permission to submit the Annual Return for the year ended 31st March the document to reflect formal approval 2022 to Audit Wales. RESOLUTION/ACTION Council resolved that the Clerk would arrange to submit the Annual Return for year ending 31st March 2022 to Audit Wales 48.6 The Clerk advised that to comply with the electors' right of inspection of the Council's annual **RESOLUTION** The Council resolved to agree the return and accounting records, a Notice of Appointment would need to be published providing dates for the exercise of electors' rights from 3<sup>rd</sup> July a period of twenty working days for inspection. The period recommended by the Welsh Audit 2022 to 29th July 2002 inclusive and the Clerk was office would commence on 3<sup>rd</sup> July and end on 29<sup>th</sup> July. As the Clerk's normal working pattern authorised to publish the Notice of Appointment on that basis. Members agreed to assist with any would fall outside some of the mandatory days, they asked members to agree to assist should any interested person wish to inspect on their non-working days. On that basis, it was agreed requested inspection should the Clerk be unable to that all relevant documents be retained at the Village Hall which would then enable either the accommodate this. ACTION Clerk to publish the Notice of Appointment by 20th June 2022 to comply Clerk or any member to facilitate an inspection. with the statutory requirements 48.7 In accordance with Council's Donation policy, the requests received during the previous six-**RESOLUTION** Council resolved to agree the month period were considered with Council agreeing to make a donation of £50 to Eisteddfod donations to Eisteddfod Gadeiriol Dvffrvn Conwv Gadeiriol Dyffryn Conwy in view of the cultural importance of the event to children in the locality (£50) and Trefriw Film Club (£220) and £220 to Trefriw Film Club, with payment to be made once the Club had set up a relevant ACTION Clerk to action the agreed donations as bank account. Council further agreed to provide three free hire sessions to Trefriw Film Club appropriate in lieu of the full requested donation of £300. The request received from Kids Charity Cancer was considered to fall outside of Council's Donation policy and no payment would, therefore, be made. Correspondence / Gohebiaeth 49. Correspondence for May/June 2022 - items of correspondence for information distributed throughout the month as recorded in Appendix 2 as required to be noted. The Chair invited **RESOLUTION** The Council raised no observations members to raise any observations or concerns regarding any items of correspondence as or concerns and Appendix 2 was accepted referred to in Appendix 2 49.1 Audit Wales Community Resilience Survey – Council agreed that as no responses had been submitted to the Clerk prior to the meeting a formal response to the survey would not be

provided

50.	Planning Applications	None received
51.	County Councillor Report / Adroddiad-y-Cynghorydd Sir	
	A brief report from the C. Cllr. Elizabeth Roberts on matters of importance and interest to the	
	communities of Trefriw and Llanrhychwyn:	
	Cool Camping Pop Up site on Crafnant Road	
	Following concerns expressed to me in the community regarding this development, I	
	requested a meeting between SNPA planning officers and CCBC Highways dept; the SNPA	
	meeting took place on 8th June with officers having subsequently visited the site and I await	
	their further evaluation. I will liaise and keep both the Chair and Clerk appraised of any further	
	information that I receive from the respective authorities.	
	Llyn Crafnant/Geirionydd Multi Agency Meeting	
	I am still awaiting confirmation of a proposed date in July 2022.	
	Community Speed Watch Scheme	
	Should anyone in the community wish to implement such a scheme then I am happy to share	
	information on the scheme in Dolwyddelan, where two volunteers have undertaken the	
	necessary training.	
	Coffee Mornings at the Neuadd	
	I intend to be present to meet residents at each meeting, my Cabinet work permitting	
<b>52</b> .	Working Group Updates to Council	ACTION OF 15 A 1 16
52.1	Village Hall Working Group (VHWG) update:	ACTION Standing Agenda Item
	Cllr Ellis raised the question of the cleaning of the Hall, following agreement at the previous	
	meeting, that Councillors would attend after the monthly coffee morning to facilitate a more	
	intensive clean. Due to other commitments, only three Councillors would be able to attend on	
	Thursday, 16 <sup>th</sup> June after the first coffee morning event. Following a short discussion, it was agreed to continue with the proposal on the basis that this would be brought back to full Council	
	for review if the informal arrangements were not deemed sufficient. The Clerk confirmed that	
	there were three firm bookings for the Hall, taking place on 18 <sup>th</sup> June and 2 <sup>nd</sup> and 3 <sup>rd</sup> July with	
	Cllrs Kelly, Williams and Ellis all having agreed to manage the 'on the day' arrangements.	
52.2	Cemetery Working Group (CWG) update:	
J	Cllr Kelly advised that there was still no published UK Government's response to the DEFRA	
	consultation that could impact the current proposals for the cemetery extension. Cllr Kelly	
	confirmed that they had been in contact with the office of Robin Millar MP who, in turn, had	
	confirmed that they would seek an update. No further communication had been received with	
	Cllr Kelly confirming that they would make further contact with the MP given that four weeks	
	had now passed since the original communication.	
	Cllr Bowen updated members that, following further contact with the Planning Department	<b>ACTION</b> Cllr Bowen to obtain costings for the
	within Snowdonia National Park Authority, the proposal to include the creation of a pedestrian	preparation of amended drawings as required for
	ramp within the extension rather than full vehicular access and the subsequent retention of	any variation to the current cemetery extension
	the existing turning circle is unlikely to meet any objection although amended plans would	planning consent
	need to be submitted before any variation to the original consent could be considered. Cllr	
	Bowen was currently scoping out the costs of having amended plans drawn up, either by	
	approaching the original architects who should still hold the original drawings or by seeking	

	the services of a draughtsman and would report back to full Council with the findings for further	
50.0	consideration.	
52.3	<u>Village Hall Community Group (VHCG) update by Cllr Bowen:</u> Cllr Bowen advised members that Richard Dean and David Stoba were now both registered	
	as trustees to the Village Hall Trust with the Charity Commission. Cllr Ellis had, therefore, now	
	resigned as a trustee as this appointment was an interim measure pending the appointment	
	of the two trustees. The Clerk would remain as the point of contact for the Charity. Cllr Bowen	
	confirmed that the trustees were continuing to work with the Charity Commission to amend	
	the governing document to both update and modernise the language and to agree the	
	objectives of the trust. The trustees as well as Clirs Bowen and Ellis were in agreement that	
	the objectives should be limited to supporting fundraising efforts rather than the general	
	maintenance and upkeep of the Hall. Cllr Bowen anticipated that the updated draft deed would	
	be presented to Council shortly.	
53.	Health and Safety	
53.1	As per the Agenda, it was agreed that Council would only receive verbal updates from	ACTION Standing Agenda item
	members where issues needed to be highlighted and/or discussed.	
	The Clerk confirmed that all monthly inspection sheets had been received and that no new	No issues were highlighted by members
	issues had been raised. The Clerk provided Council with an update as to the issues that had	
	highlighted previously:	
	<ul> <li>A site meeting had now taken place between CCBC and Jay Butters to review the condition</li> </ul>	
	of the wooden bridge on the Fairy Falls riverside path. Details of works to be carried out	
	by CCBC are awaited	
	<ul> <li>NRW are in the process of moving the goal posts on the Recreation Ground so that they</li> </ul>	
	are positioned lengthways to the pitch as previously requested by a resident and supported	
53.2	by Council	ACTION C. Cllr Roberts to raise issues of the
55.2	Cllr Griffiths raised the ongoing issues that residents of Crafnant Road are experiencing with	ongoing water outages along Crafnant Road with
	water outages following continuing leaks. Dŵr Cymru are aware of the issues which appear	Dŵr Cymru
	to be compounded by the patch repairs which then force the leak further up the pipework. Cllr Griffith requested that the Community Council write to Dŵr Cymru on behalf of the residents	DWI Oyilli d
	as the water outages are becoming more frequent and the lack of water for long periods of	
	time is clearly a health and safety issue. Members confirmed that Council would write to Dŵr	
53.3	Cymru as requested, however, C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that having direct contacts within	
	Dŵr Cymru they would be prepared to take up and action this matter with Dŵr Cymru on behalf	
	of the residents. Council thanked and accepted the offer made by C. Cllr Roberts	
54.	Village Improvements	ACTION Standing Agenda item
	Save for the repainting of the village benches which was still to be completed, Cllr Ellis asked	
	members whether there were any other areas within the village that had been identified as	<b>ACTION</b> Cllr Ellis to formally thank Jay Butters and
	requiring remedial action or improvements. Nothing was raised, however, Cllr Kelly did	the community group for the tidying work works
	comment on the recent work undertaken by the community group, headed up by Jay Butters,	undertaken to the footpath opposite the Princes
	to clear the footpath opposite the Princes Arms/Arosfa leading on to the cob and asked that	Arms/Arosfa
	Council formally recorded its thanks within the minutes – Cllr Ellis confirmed that they would	
	also make contact Jay Butters to thank volunteer group direct.	

Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3  Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
the preceding month Members discussed the notification received of the online Code of Conduct Training being facilitated by Conwy CBC on 4th and 5th July with at least three councillors confirming that they would be attend the training on 4th July. Due to prior commitments, several councillors advised that they would be unable to attend and the Clerk was asked to contact Conwy CBC to ascertain whether the training could be recorded and circulated for those unable to attend on the day to complete at their convenience.  56.  External Meetings/Webinars Gir White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Ald Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57.  Community Engagement Clir White confirmed that three residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Elwu Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and would undate Council further once this meeting had taken place.  C	la Item
Members discussed the notification received of the online Code of Conduct Training being facilitated by Conwy CBC on 4 <sup>th</sup> and 5 <sup>th</sup> July with at least three councillors confirming that they would be attend the training on 4 <sup>th</sup> July. Due to prior commitments, several councillors advised that they would be unable to attend and the Clerk was asked to contact Conwy CBC to ascertain whether the training could be recorded and circulated for those unable to attend on the day to complete at their convenience  56. External Mestings/Webinars  Cilr White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Community Engagement  57.1 Clir White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24 <sup>th</sup> May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the willage. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Clir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a mar	ia nom
facilitated by Conwy CBC on 4 <sup>th</sup> and 5 <sup>th</sup> July with at least three councillors confirming that they would be attend the training on 4 <sup>th</sup> July. Due to prior commitments, several councillors advised that they would be unable to attend and the Clerk was asked to contact Corwy CBC to ascertain whether the training could be recorded and circulated for those unable to attend on the day to complete at their convenience  56. External Meetings/Webinars  Clir White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Community Engagement  Clir White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24 <sup>th</sup> May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee reised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  Clir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Lanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Cristmans period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as	CCBC to request that the
would be aftend the training on 4th July. Due to prior commitments, several councillors advised that they would be unable to attend and the Clerk was asked to contact Conwy CBC to ascertain whether the training could be recorded and circulated for those unable to attend on the day to complete at their convenience  56. External Meetings/Webinars Clir White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 1 1th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Community Engagement Clir White confirmed that three residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for f	
that they would be unable to attend and the Clerk was asked to contact Conwy CBC to ascertain whether the training could be recorded and circulated for those unable to attend on the day to complete at their convenience  56. External Meetings/Webinars  Clir White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Community Engagement  Clir White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24 May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Flesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  Clir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both t	•
ascertain whether the training could be recorded and circulated for those unable to attend on the day to complete at their convenience  Stermal Meetings/Webinars Cillr White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Cillr White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  St. 1 Community Engagement Cillr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus services being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cillr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cillr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  St. 2 Cillr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cilr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building	monors to complete this
the day to complete at their convenience  External Meetings/Webinars  Clir White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  Community Engagement  Clir White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24 <sup>th</sup> May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  Clir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opp	
Starmal Meetings/Webinars   Cillr White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Clir White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known	
Cllr White confirmed their attendance at the One Voice Wales Conwy/Denbighshire Area Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Cllr White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Community Engagement Cllr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24 <sup>th</sup> May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential apoprtunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the	
Group Meeting on 11th May 2022 and provided feedback on the presentation given by Planning Aid Wales. Cllr White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57.  57.1  57.1  Cllr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the Sept	la Item
Planning Aid Wales. CIIr White further confirmed that in general discussion, concerns were raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Commity Engagement  CIIr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  CIIr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lea	ia nom
raised by a number of councillors about speeding and questions were raised about the implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57.  Community Engagement Clir White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  Clir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would b	
implementation by Welsh Government of the proposed 20 mph limit within residential areas although no firm timescale was known  57. Community Engagement  Cllr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  Clir Ell	
<ul> <li>although no firm timescale was known</li> <li>57.1 Community Engagement</li> <li>57.1 Clir White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Clir Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Clir Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.</li> <li>57.2 Clir Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Clir Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Clir Kelly was accepted by members.</li> <li>57.3 Clir Ellis confirmed that refreshments h</li></ul>	
<ul> <li>57. 1 Community Engagement Cllr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24<sup>th</sup> May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.</li> <li>57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.</li> <li>57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cl</li></ul>	
<ul> <li>57.1 Cllr White confirmed that three residents had attended the Meet your Councillor surgery on 24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.</li> <li>57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.</li> <li>57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired abou</li></ul>	
24th May. Two of those attending were new residents looking for ways of how to get involved with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently he	
with the village. The other attendee raised concerns regarding the reduced bus service being provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
provided by Llew Jones with the details of both C. Cllr Roberts and Janet Finch-Saunders AS being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
being provided to the resident. C. Cllr Roberts confirmed that they had arranged a meeting with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
with Haf Jones of CCBC to understand the two bus services being provided respectively by Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
Llew Jones and the recently introduced Fflesci Bus Service and would update Council further once this meeting had taken place.  57.2 Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
once this meeting had taken place.  Cllr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
<ul> <li>Cillr Kelly summarised for members the conversation that had taken place with Llanfairfechan Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cillr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.</li> <li>Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music</li> </ul>	
Town Council about their regular artisan market and the proposal for the Community Council to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	for Council's September
to hold a similar market within the Village Hall should members agree to this. Cllr Kelly advised that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3  Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	•
that the previous proposal to hold a market at Christmas was unlikely to be viable given the preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
preparations that would be needed and also the availability of potential traders who were likely to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
to have already secured places at events for this coming Christmas period. The proposal would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
would now be to plan for a spring 2023 artisan market using both the existing contacts from Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
Llanfairfechan Town Council as well as building new ones to identify suitable artisans and scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
scope the level of interest. There would also be a potential opportunity to engage with the organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
organisers and participants of the market being run by a local resident in July 2022. The proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
proposal would then be brought back to the September Council meeting for further updates and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
and discussion which would lead to a decision as to whether a Community Council organised market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
market in Spring 2023 would be pursued. The timeframe as outlined by Cllr Kelly was accepted by members.  57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
accepted by members.  Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
57.3 Cllr Ellis confirmed that refreshments had been sourced for the upcoming coffee morning event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
event. Cllr Dillien enquired about the possibility of being able to play music at future coffee mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
mornings – the Clerk advised that the Council currently held the venue element of the music	
licence that would be required but understood that anyone organising an event where music	
The firefire that word be feduled but indektiond that appone organization at event where indek, t	

		T
	was to be played would also be required to hold a separate music licence. The Clerk confirmed	
	that they would investigate further and report back to Council	
<b>58</b> .	Henry Higgins Trust	
	The Clerk updated members, on behalf of Cllr Williams, that it had been confirmed to Conwy	
	CBC that C. Cllr Roberts was now a second trustee. With the prior agreement of both Cllr	
	Williams and Tomos Jones (former County Councillor) the two separate trusts were to be	
	amalgamated with the objectives of the combined trust being changed in order to make it one	
	more broad financial assistance charity rather than the current separate 'aged poor' and	
	maternity trusts. Once amalgamated, this should enable the trustees to look at starting to	
	dispensing monies upon receiving suitable applications. The Clerk further confirmed that it	
	was being proposed by CCBC that the Clerk to Trefriw Community Council also becoming a	
	trustee with the administration of the trust then passing and being in the sole control of the	
	Community Council.	
59.	Community Dog Park	
	Council formally received and discussed the proposal from Cllr Haerr of Llanrwst Town Council	<b>RESOLUTION</b> Council resolved not to support the
	to the creation of a community dog park at land adjacent to Tu Hwnt i'r Bont. Following a short	creation of a further community dog park within the
	discussion, Council unanimously agreed that there was no benefit to the residents of Trefriw	Trefriw ward as proposed
	for a community dog park by Tu Hwnt i'r Bont given both the location and also the current	ACTION Clerk to confirm outcome to Cllr Haerr
	provision already available to residents within the village	
60.	Next Month's Agenda	<b>ACTION</b> Any further items to be presented for
	The following additional items were proposed and accepted for Council's next meeting:	consideration and/or ancillary papers in support of
	None proposed as all covered by standing agenda items	agenda items are to be received by the Clerk no later
		than Thursday, 30th June 2022
61.	Next Meeting of the Community Council	<b>RESOLUTION</b> The Council resolved that the next
		meeting of Trefriw Community Council would be held
		at 7pm on Tuesday, 12 <sup>th</sup> July 2022 on a hybrid
		basis both in person at Trefriw Village Hall and
		virtually via Skype

### Crynodeb o Gyfarfod CCT cynhaliwyd ar y 14eg o Fehefin, 2022

### Penderfyniadau a chydnabyddiaethau'r Cyngor llawn

- Derbyniwyd cofnodion y cyfarfod a gynhaliwyd ar y 10fed o Fai 2022 fel cofnod cywir
- Mabwysiadwyd y Datganiad o Reolaeth Fewnol ar gyfer y flwyddyn i ddod.
- Cymeradwywyd trafodion ariannol o natur arferol, a chyfarwyddwyd y Clerc i wneud y taliadau gofynnol.
- Cydnabuwyd a dderbyniwyd archwiliad y Cyngor o chyfriflenni banc HSBC a'i chysoniad ar gyfer mis Mai 2022.
- Cydnabuwyd fod yr Archwiliad Mewnol wedi'i gwblhau, ac nad oedd unrhyw faterion wedi eu nodi gan yr archwiliwr.
- Adolygwyd a chymeradwywyd y Datganiad Blynyddol a'r Datganiad Llywodraethu ar gyfer y flwyddyn a ddaeth i ben ar 31 Mawrth 2022.
- Adolygwyd geisiadau am roddion a chymeradwywyd taliadau: £50 i Eisteddfod Gadeirol Dyffryn Conwy, Llanrwst, a £220 i Glwb Ffilm Trefriw.
- Cymeradwywyd unrhyw eitemau o ohebiaeth a gylchredwyd yn barod.
- Derbyniwyd adroddiad llafar gan y C.S. Liz Roberts

- Nodwyd nad oes eto unrhyw ymateb gan y Llywodraeth i ymgynghoriad DEFRA. Mae Cyng. Kelly yn aros am ateb gan Robin Millar AS ar y mater hwn.
- Cadarnhaodd Cyng. Bowen ei bod mewn cysylltiad ag APCE ynglŷn ag amrywio'r caniatâd cynllunio presennol ar gyfer estyniad y fynwent a fyddai'n golygu cyflwyno cynlluniau diwygiedig.
- Nodwyd bod ymddiriedolwyr newydd elusen neuadd y pentref bellach wedi'u cofrestru ac yn gweithio gyda'r Comisiwn Elusennau i ddiweddaru'r dogfen lywodraethol
- Nodwyd bod CNC yn y broses o symud pyst gôl y maes hamdden i ffwrdd o gyfeiriad yr afon
- Nodwyd bod CBSC wedi cynnal cyfarfod safle gyda Jay Butters ar y 9fed. o Fehefin i adolygu cyflwr y bont bren ar lwybr glan yr afon Fairy Falls. Bydd manylion unrhyw atgyweiriadau cynlluniedig yn dilyn.
- Dywedodd Cyng. Griffith fod yna doriadau cyson yn y cyflenwad dwr ar hyd Heol Crafnant erbyn hyn oherwydd gollyngiadau parhaus. C.S. Roberts i godi'r mater gyda Dŵr Cymru.
- Estynwyd diolch i Jay Butters a'i dîm o wirfoddolwyr am eu gwaith i dacluso'r ardal gyferbyn ag Arosfa.
- Nodwyd bod hyfforddiant Côd Ymddygiad ar gael i Gynghorwyr, wedi'i hwyluso gan CBSC, ar 4ydd Gorffennaf (yn Saesneg) a 5ed Gorffennaf (yn Gymraeg).
- Nodwyd adroddiad gan Cyng. White o Gyfarfod Grŵp Ardal Conwy/Sir Ddinbych Un Llais Cymru ar 11 Mai 2022.
- Dywedodd Cyng White fod tri o drigolion wedi mynychu'r sesiwn Cwrdd â'ch Cynghorydd yn ddiweddar gyda'r prif fater yn ymwneud â'r gostyngiad yn y gwasanaeth bws a ddarperir bellach gan Llew Jones.
- Cyngor i adolygu'r potensial o gynnal Marchnadoedd Crefftwaith yn neuadd y pentref yng nghyfarfod mis Medi.
- Mae Cyng. Ellis wedi cyrchu lluniaeth ar gyfer y bore coffi cymunedol yn neuadd y pentref ar Ddydd Iau 16eg Mehefin, 10.30 tan ganol dydd.
- Mae C.S. Roberts, Cyng. Williams a'r Clerc bellach yn ymddiriedolwyr Ymddiriedolaeth Henry Higgins. Maent yn ceisio ehangu amcanion yr ymddiriedolaeth er mwyn sicrhau bod yr arian sydd ar gael yn haws i'w ddosbarthu ar gyfer ceisiadau cymunedol.
- Cytunwyd nad oes unrhyw fudd i drigolion Trefriw mewn sefydlu parc cŵn cymunedol ger Tŷ Hwnt i'r Bont ac ni chynigir unrhyw gymorth i'r ymgais
- Cynhelir cyfarfod nesaf y Cyngor yn Neuadd y Pentref ar ddydd Mawrth y 12fed o Orffennaf 2022 am 7.y.h

### Camau gweithredu nesaf

- Clerc i drefnu'r taliadau fel y manylir yn Atodiad 1.
- Clerc i gyflwyno'r Ffurflen Flynyddol a Datganiad Llywodraethu ar gyfer y flwyddyn yn diweddu 31 Mawrth 2022 i Archwilio Cymru
- Y Clerc i sicrhau bod y ffurflen flynyddol a'r cofnodion cyfrifyddu ar gael i'r gymuned rhwng 4ydd Gorffennaf a 29ain Gorffennaf 2022.
- Clerc i dalu'r rhoddion a cytunwyd.
- Cynghorwyr i lanhau neuadd y pentref ar ôl y bore coffi cymunedol ar 16eg Mehefin.
- Cyng. Bowen i archwilio costau ar gyfer y lluniadau newydd sydd eu hangen i gefnogi cyflwyno'r amrywiad i'r caniatâd cynllunio presennol ar gyfer estyniad i'r fynwent.
- C.S. Roberts i gysylltu â Dŵr Cymru i drefnu ymweliad safle i adolygu'r problemau ar Ffordd Crafnant.
- Cyng Ellis i gysylltu â Jay Butters i ddiolch iddo ef a'i grŵp am eu gwaith i dacluso gyferbyn ag Arosfa.
- Clerc i gadarnhau nifer y lleoedd sydd ar gael ar gyfer hyfforddiant Côd Ymddygiad ar-lein ar 4 a 5 Gorffennaf a gofyn a fydd y cyflwyniad ar gael i'r rhai na allant fynychu.
- Clerc i gysylltu â Cyng. Haerr (CT Llanrwst) i gadarnhau nad yw'r Cyngor Cymuned yn dymuno cefnogi ei gynllun i greu parc cŵn cymunedol ger Tŷ Hwnt i'r Bont.
- Eitemau i'r agenda ac unrhyw bapurau ategol i'w hystyried yng nghyfarfod nesaf y Cyngor i'w cyflwyno i'r Clerc erbyn Dydd Iau, 30 06 22 fan bellaf.